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Contact with schools
On assuming the role in February 2024, I contacted 15 local secondary schools, all of which had viable A level groups, seeking to explore how we might help them. I received a reply from Dormers Wells asking what the help might look like. I proposed a talk on the British Empire by Dr. Philip Woods. I wrote subsequently to several schools highlighting subsequent EHA talks that might be of interest to them. This produced a further reply from Cardinal Wiseman who wished to bring 23 students to Jonathan Phillips’s September talk on the Crusades. This would not have been feasible, as it would have altered the dynamic of the meeting. It was agreed that some students could attend and that a recording would be made available to the school.

Outcomes
The talk at Dormers Wells was a great success. Students were engaged and interested. It did, however, create a considerable workload for Philip, and was not able to be rolled out to other schools, as only one other Ealing school studies (a different aspect of) the British Empire.

Several Cardinal Wiseman students, with a teacher, attended the Crusades lecture in September 2024.

2 students from William Perkin attended the talk on the Arab/Israeli conflict in March 2024.

6 students from Villiers High School attended the talk on Lenin in November 2024 with their teacher, who had previously taught at Twyford ( response to Philip’s email flyer)

This is the first time we have had engagement from these particular schools.

Problems with school liaison
It is difficult to create an engagement between EHA and local schools for many reasons:

Teachers are very busy due to increasing and often changing curriculum demands, as well as other pressures which add to their workload.
The online resources offered by the Historical Association are excellent - we cannot compete with them.
Sixth form A level conferences with leading historians are available in London and are geared specifically to the requirements of syllabi.

Suggestions re. liaison 2024/5
These ideas could be discussed at a future committee meeting:

A two-tiered approach to contacting schools. Philip to continue email flyers as this has attracted students out of borough e.g. St. James School ( London W14 ), as well as local ones.
I continue to contact local schools about talks that pertain directly to their syllabus in an effort to increase participation.
Whether it would be worthwhile to run an exclusive 6th form evening at Twyford or another school. Perhaps some EHA funding could be used to pay a lecturer experienced in outreach to A level students?

The Historical Association Great Debate 2024/5
For this year we have decided to find out more about the Great Debate, a competition open to A-level and GCSE students throughout the country, by looking at its operation in West London.

Peter Hounsell and Rob Jones-Owen to judge the heat at Barnhill Community High School, a new venue in Hayes on Monday 2nd December 2024.
I will attend the heat at the National Archives in Kew on Thursday 5th December 2024.

This year’s question for debate: How can your local history tell a global story?

Follow up: 
I will report back to a future committee meeting re. above and the implications for our involvement in 2025/6

Ann Hehir - 2nd December 2024

